	Sarnia Hockey Association   [image: image1.jpg]HOCKEY



[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.jpg]


  


	Minutes
	Date JULY 04, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Andrew Beasley, Jerry Bernardo, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Darren Chevalier, Justin Day, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Terry Gray, Kelly Lane, Cris LaPointe, Linda Lauzon, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, Ted Pendle, David Penner, Wayne Scarrow, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Jacquie Beasley, Joe DiCocco, Jeff Fogal, Don McGugan



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #230704-001

“That the Minutes from June 21, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Balance at end of June is $658,579.14.

· Tryout ice of $137.16 was rep ice paid by a rep team so that was corrected in the report.

· It was noted that $290,000 in registration was paid by credit card transactions and $24,000 in EFT’s.  Most are paying by credit.

MOTION #230704-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Lauzon)
Carried




	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Ipads – purchased on Best Buy on sale.

Recipient

Expense

Amount

Sports Pay

Linda Lauzon

Paul Walsh 
May and June Honorarium

Ipads
$6,735.56

$660.00

$4,094.96 
MOTION #230704-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried


	REGISTRATION DIRECTOR

	REGISTRATION:
· 751 players registered 
· 109 volunteers are registered to date.

· All rep players were registered by the deadline.

· U14 B was the only team with volunteers who did not register and them have been removed from the team roster.

DIVISION F-Foundations

               L - League

REGISTRANTS

U6 F

67
U7 F

22
U8 F

14
U9 F

5
U6 L

19
U7 L

42
U8 L

53
U9 L

66
U11

127
U13

130
U15

128
U16

46
U18

29
U21

3
· Registrars are pushing back over a late waiver from the Alliance regarding Live Barn that would require 751 people to have to go back in and re-register. Alliance is supposedly working with Sportle so more to come on that.  This was announced at Rep council and then triggered down.  It was poor timing and poor communication from the Alliance.

· We already have a waiver that we created as a Sarnia Hockey waiver for Live Barn. 

ACTION ITEM:  Paul Walsh to discuss this issue with Tony Martindale at Alliance as well as a question about whether referees have to sign the Live Barn waiver. 
 


	FIRST SHIFT PROGRAM

	First Shift Registration as of 3 July 2023 (Registration open - 1 Jun)

· 22 Registrations total to date.
· 2 Refund Requests (Both registering with SHA Foundations Program)

· 20 of 45 Registrations confirmed/filled - Paid in Full to First Shift via Credit Card.
· 66% Identify as Male

· 33% Identify as Female

· This gender ratio has been relatively consistent over the month of June.


	ICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

	· Ice slots are in.  Starting to populate the calendars.
· Waiting on black out final dates from the City.

· Structure meeting  - seeded games to start scheduling on August 14.  Two weeks to complete.

· B teams will start August 28.

· There was discussion with Alliance and ice schedulers about when to do U18 scheduling given many players at junior camps.  When scheduling was done early, some teams withdrew and then left empty weekends.  Scheduling won’t happen until mid-September.


	CLINIC DIRECTOR
	· Alliance is indicating the C1/C2 courses will be available in August online.  There will be no on ice requirement.

· BB coaches need to be D1 trained.

· Head coach for U12 and above need to be D1 certified.  They have to go on Alliance website and apply to be certified.  Alliance will send down an evaluator to attend a practice.  

· There is a disconnect on what Registrar’s can see about certification.




	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR
	· We were able to expand one more team of 35 for Foundations via Tim Hortons.
· All 8 U11 teams jerseys have come in.  
· This year we had McDonald’s do the Sting logo, so the jerseys are ready to go.


	SILVER STICK DIRECTOR
	· Looks like 8 teams and Midget is full.  
· Waiting on response from some Atom teams.

· Sarnia Sting OHL is hosting Friday night game and then doing Teddy Bear toss on Sunday afternoon which cut into our ice availability.

· No update on Engineering plans for Clearwater as to when construction completed which may affect ice availability at PASA.


	REFEREE DIRECTOR
	· Haven’t received anything yet regarding recertification.

· Application for referees and timekeepers is posted on our SHA website.  

· New officials have to be 14 years of age and older.

· New Official Clinic is scheduled for September 19.

· Timekeepers can be 13 years of age or older.


	NEW BUSINESS
	ALLIANCE REQUEST:

· Alliance sent request to SHA for Committee names that can be added to Alliance Share Point.  
· Share Point is where documents/bulletins and discussion items are posted.  It’s a sharing platform.
· Depending on your role, it will allow for access to certain areas.  Chair, Treasurer, Registrar, Ice Scheduler, Rep and Rec Council, Risk Management, Referee in Chief can have access.  Only one we don’t have is Coaching Development but could be our Skills Director.

CONCERN RE LACK OF ICE AVAILABILITY:
· Discussed in previous meeting about having to find ice out of county if we proceed with our Select Program. 
· SHA Board Member spoke to a City Counsellor about lack of ice and the state of our arenas.  This Counsellor called back and indicated he was putting in a motion to talk about adding a third or fourth pad at Clearwater Arena.  The Counsellor wanted SHA support for this motion.
· Whatever direction City is going into to improve in quality and number of arenas in Sarnia will be supported by SHA.  
· SHA is seeing degradation of our arenas on an ongoing basis, and we are continuing to struggle to meet the needs of our membership.  Only option is to go outside of the City to get regular ice.

· In order to offer our First Shift Program, we struggled to get ice at a reasonable time on an ongoing basis.
· We are the largest user group.

· Arena Advisory Group Report – review what consultants recommended previously.

· Discussion about whether we could access funding streams that the City may not be able to access.

· There may be some non-profit money that we may be able to access.  

· We need to know what the master plan is for the Clearwater Arena area.

· Sarnia Hockey supports any initiative by the City to improve the arenas both in their current structure and any additional arenas.  When they closed down Germain, they based decision on usage and our usage has remained stable.
· July 10 is next Council Meeting.

MOTION #230704-003
“That SHA Chair to provide a letter to City Council in support of the motion.” (LaPointe/K. Mellor)
Carried
SCREENING CHECKS FOR BOARD MEMBERS:

· Notifications sent out to 6 Board members who have not submitted.  VSC is an online process that can be accessed via SHA website.
· COD’s can be signed after the meeting.

RETIREMENT ANNOUNCEMENT:
· SHA Treasurer Ted Pendle is stepping back after 34 years of service starting in 1989.  

· He was Treasurer of other Associations over the years.

· The Chair and Board Members thanked Ted for his leadership and service over the years.
· Next step is to find someone to take this position.

· We will post on SHA website and Facebook and then strike a committee to interview applicants.

· We would like to proceed quickly.

· Currently it is a volunteer position that requires 15-20 hours per week however certain times of the year require more hours.

MOTION #230704-004
“That Ted Pendle be a life member of Sarnia Hockey Association.” (K. Taylor/Brown)
Carried
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Wednesday, July 19 2023, at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #230704-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Walsh                





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
